
House Bill 1462 Public Health-Emergency Use Auto-Injectable 

Epinephrine Program-Revisions March 11, 2020 

Madam Chair, Madam Vice Chair, and Distinguished Members 

of the Health & Government Operations Committee: 

Thank you for the opportunity to speak to you again today.  For 

the record, I am Delegate Ric Metzgar from Legislative District 

6 in Baltimore County. 

HB 1462 Emergency Use Auto-Injectable Epinephrine Program-

Revisions is sponsored my Delegate Cullison and myself in the 

House and cross-filed as SB 477 by Senator Carozza in the 

Senate and has bi-partisan support. 

The purpose of this bill is to alter the name of the Emergency 

Use Auto-Injectable Epinephrine Program at Institutions of 

Higher Education to be the Emergency Use Auto-Injectable 

Epinephrine Program; authorizing food service facilities to store 

and make available for administration auto-injectable 

epinephrine for certain purpose. 

I respectfully request a Favorable Report on HB 1462. Thank 

you for your time and consideration. 

 


